IOWA STATE TRAPSHOOTING ASSOCIATION

Board Meeting May 19, 2012

President Dave Wickman called the Board Meeting of the Iowa State Trapshooting Association to order at 12:00 noon on Saturday, May 19, 2012, at the target shed on the work day of the ISTA home grounds, Cedar Falls, Iowa.

Present were: Dave Wickman, Jon Peterson, Jim Cole, Mick Friedel Barrie Swinbank, Dennis Dozark, Kevin Hartwig, Dan Schlicher, Ronald Munkel, Robert Doerres, Lori Wickman, and Debra Oelmann.

The target price for the 2012 state shoot was discussed. Jon Peterson moved that the target price for the 2012 state shoot be set at \$31.00 per 100 targets, plus the \$1.00 maintenance fee, seconded by Barrie Swinbank, motion carried. Mick Friedel moved that the junior and sub-junior target price will be \$21.00 per 100 targets, seconded by Jon Peterson, motion carried.

Dave then stated that the Cedar Falls Gun Club wants to buy our tractor which needs repairs. After discussion, Barrie Swinbank moved that the ISTA give the Cedar Falls Gun Club our tractor with attachments with the understanding that they are to pay for all repairs going forward from this date and that the ISTA can use the tractor whenever we deem necessary, seconded by Jim Cole, motion carried.

A discussion was then held on the camping fees for the 2012 state shoot. Dave's annual letter stated that the camping fees are \$130.00 instead of \$125.00. Jon Peterson and Jim Cole voted to leave the camping fees at \$130. Mick Friedel and Barrie Swinbank voted to credit \$5.00 of the camping fees paid to the 2013 state shoot. Dave Wickman then broke the tie vote by moving that the camping fees remain at the \$130.00 as stated in his annual letter.

Regarding the handicap challenge, if a shooter has won one of the handicap events, or was runner-up and is already in the handicap challenge, the first contestant not already qualified as a winner or runner-up will be in the handicap challenge.

Mick Friedel suggested that we add to the program a sub-junior and veterans past winners page to the program and stated that the scholarship application needs to be placed on the website.

A motion was made by Mick Friedel that the meeting adjourn, seconded by Jim Cole. Meeting adjourned at 1:00 pm.

Debra Oelmann Secretary